
500 DAMONTE RANCH PARKWAY, SUITE 
980 

RENO, NEVADA  89521 
775.853.8746 

FAX 775.201.9611 
HUTCHLEGAL.COM

JASON D. GUINASSO 
PARTNER 

JGUINASSO@HUTCHLEGAL.COM  

June 16, 2020 

Via electronic mail - rebecca.feiden@spcsa.nv.gov 

Rebecca Fiden, Executive Director 
State Public Charter School Authority 

Re: American Preparatory Academy Las Vegas 
Notice of Non-Renewal of Contract with American Preparatory Schools 

Dear Executive Director Fiden: 

As you know, this Firm serves as general counsel for American Preparatory Academy Las 
Vegas (“APA-LV”). 

Please be advised that on June 11, 2020, the APA-LV Board voted unanimously not to 
renew its contract with American Preparatory Schools (“APS”), effective July 31, 2020.  Please 
see attached letter notifying APS of APA-LV’s decision not to renew the contract. 

On behalf of APA-LV, I am respectfully requesting that APA-LV’s decision not to renew 
its contract with APS be placed on SPCSA’s next Board agenda for review and approval. 

If you have any questions or need any other supporting documentation, please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly. 

Sincere regards, 
HUTCHISON & STEFFEN, PLLC 

Jason D. Guinasso, Esq. 
For the Firm 

cc: Ryan Herrick via email rherrick@spcsa.nv.gov 
JDG/bf 
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June 16, 2020 

Via electronic mail: 

Carolyn Sharette, Executive Director 
American Preparatory Schools 
csharette@apamail.org  

Re: American Preparatory Academy Las Vegas 
Formal Notice of Non-Renewal of Contract 

Dear Ms. Carolyn Sharette: 

As you know, this Firm serves as general counsel for American Preparatory Academy Las 
Vegas (“APA-LV”). 

Please be advised that on June 11, 2020, the APA-LV Board voted unanimously not to 
renew its contract with American Preparatory Schools (“APS”), effective July 31, 2020.  The 
APA-LV Board appreciates all that you and APS have done to help establish APA-LV as a high-
quality educational option for students in Nevada, but the Board has decided that the school no 
longer requires your services and support.   

There are a lot of important tasks that need to be completed to facilitate a smooth 
transition.  I look forward to working with you and your representatives to conclude the 
relationship between APA-LV and APS amicably with an eye toward doing what is best for the 
Nevada students and families we serve.  APA-LV trusts you will professionally and competently 
cooperate with me and other APA-LV representatives throughout the entire transition.  

Sincere regards, 
HUTCHISON & STEFFEN, PLLC 

Jason D. Guinasso, Esq. 
For the Firm 

JDG/bf 


